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Picton Regional Forum held at 
Picton Emergency Centre, Memorial Park, Picton, 

on Monday 6 March 2023, at 1.30 pm 

Present 
Clr Barbara Faulls (Chairperson) and Clr Ben Minehan (Marlborough District Council). 

Group Representatives 
Clr Faulls, Raewyn Buchanan (Karaka Point), Beryl Bowers (Picton Historical Society), Brian Henstock 
(Marlborough Sounds Vehicle Trust), Monyeen Wedge (Queen Charlotte Sounds Residents Association), 
Marie Jeanette van der Wal (Picton Anglican Holy Trinity Church, Picton Combined Churches Chair), 
Rose Prendeville (Port Marlborough), Tim Newsham (Bay of Many Coves), Stuart Eyes (Bike Walk Picton), 
Graham Gosling (Picton Business Group), Nicola Neilson (Marlborough District Council), Tim Healey 
(Queen Charlotte Sounds Residents Association & Guardians of the Sounds), Don Miller (Greater Whatamango 
Bay Residents Association), Rebecca Woledge (Karaka Point & Environs Residents Inc). 

Guest Speakers 
Jake Oliver (Harbours), Phil Black (Picton Police), Anton Wilke (Destination Marlborough), Gavin Beattie and 
Anouk Euzeby (Port Marlborough), Harry Singh (KiwiRail), Dean Heiford (Marlborough District Council), 
Kerry Palmer (Stats NZ). 

Attending 
Kirsty Baldwin (MDC Secretary) 

1. Apologies 
Clr Raylene Innes (Marlborough District Council), Clr Allanah Burgess (Marlborough District Council), 
Leith Manson (Tirimoana/Anakiwa Residents Association), Raewyn Buchanan (Karaka Point & Environs 
Residents Inc), Valerie Kenny (Picton Historical Society), Margaret McHugh (Picton, Marlborough Sounds 
Tourism). 

It was moved that the apologies be accepted, and the motion was carried. 

2. Welcome to new Councillors 
Welcome to Clr Ben Minehan. 
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3. Confirmation of previous meeting minutes 
Moved by:  Clr Faulls 
Seconded by:  Beryl Bowers 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 5 September 2022 be confirmed. 

4. Picton Regional Forum Role and Function Update 
(Dean Heiford, Marlborough District Council) 

• This group came out of a rejected community board bid in 2019.  Mayor Sowman wanted to see Council 
and the community having a forum for getting together to share information, common issues, and share 
views from their communities, including more remote areas, and have had representatives to engage with 
Council to feed information back to their communities. 

• In the past we had an independent facilitator.  That was voted out.  Now the Councillors take turns 
Chairing. 

• The consensus was that change is not needed for this group. 

• You may see less of Dean, as Nikki Neilson may represent for the community, taking turns attending, 
along with Jodie Griffiths and Hara Adams from Council. 

Questions/Answers 
• In answer to a query about the independent facilitator change this was done by a vote.  They helped the 

group initially to gel.  After three or four years the group decided we did not need that paid person. 

Tim Newsham, as a founding member, said we could trust the group and have Councillors chairing the 
group, reserving the right to dismiss them if it wasn’t working. 

• Clr Faulls put it to the group to discuss if they wanted to continue as is. 

• Tim Healey mentioned that twice he had had agenda items removed and was unhappy about that as he 
thought they were important issues, but they were never resolved.  One of them is residents’ access to 
ports of Picton and Havelock, and the second one was the parchment worm in the Sounds.  What is the 
procedure if something that has been raised gets removed?  What recourse do we have to put it back on 
the agenda? 

• Jono Underwood and Oliver Wade (Coastal Scientist) have been invited to attend the next meeting 
to provide updates on the Sea Worm. 

• In future, Port Marlborough will discuss port access to Ports of Picton and Havelock.  Tim Healey 
was happy to let that topic lie at present due to ongoing discussions. 

• Clr Faulls stated that the group are entitled to remind the Chairs to add agenda items in for 
discussion if they wish. 

• It was reconfirmed that the Councillors will continue to Chair the meetings moving forward.  For the record 
it was noted that Tim Healey voted a No for that. 

• Beryl Bowers asked about the criteria, if there was one, for a group to be involved in this group? 

There are two forms of membership.  Firstly, a Residents Association or incorporated society representing 
a group within the Sounds area, having the right to send one person, with an alternate person able to be 
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nominated to attend on behalf of the group.  Secondly, is the Picton Business Group who represent 
businesses in town in a wider context, other than just residents. 

Then we have partners, for example, like the Police, Destination Marlborough, and Port Marlborough, who 
can attend as they so wish but who are good to provide a wider context. 

We do have people who wish to attend just one meeting, with a particular issue or focus.  It is up to the 
Chair and Councillors to approve, which they usually do. 

The Terms of Reference document will be distributed to the group for clarity. 

5. Harbourmaster Update – (Jake Oliver, Harbours) 
• It has been a busy summer for boating.  There have been no major issues of behaviour, except mostly for 

speeding.  The message seems to be being received reasonably well.  It is nice to see it busy out there, 
with people enjoying it, although slightly quieter than the last few years.  This could be due to increased 
fuel costs. 

• There have been recent ferry issues.  The Strait Feronia is in dry dock for maintenance.  Bluebridge have 
Connemara and Straightsman running.  Interislander are all running except Kaitaki, which is in Wellington 
for repairs. 

• Log ships and cruise ships have been going well with good regularity.  There was a one-off issue with 
wake from a cruise ship, but nothing further. 

Questions/Answers 
• Monyeen Wedge asked about the presence of extra yellow buoys in Lochmara Bay and it was due to a 

request from someone in the community. 

Monyeen is to let Harbours know if she has any further issues in the bay. 

• Residents in Whatamango Bay have constant issues with jet skis during the summer, which is annoying. 

• An incident at the Maritime Festival was raised where two boats were doing very high speeds in the bay, 
way too close to the shore. 

 It is difficult for Harbours to monitor them 24/7 as they do not have a boat in the water all the time.  
Please report any issues over Easter to Harbours.  They keep a database to monitor issues, to build up an 
operations plan. 

• Concerns were raised about the ferries following recent incidents and risks of them breaking down in the 
Sounds.  It was queried whether it was time something was done about closing the Tory Channel entrance 
and making them take a safer route. 

• It was noted that it is easier to do the engineering checks back in Wellington, rather than in Picton, due to 
the availability of qualified people. 

At the moment, Tory Channel sits as part of the national transport system.  It was closed recently, along 
with the port, when Cyclone Gabrielle came through, as a safety precaution to stop the option of trying to 
bank a ferry up once the port restrictions lifted.  If they wanted to go, they would go up the Northern 
Entrance.  Both companies decided to just wait. 

The issue of towage along the coast has come up quite a bit with Kaitaki, and subsequently Aratere.  
There is a bigger question around that which is being done in Wellington via Maritime NZ.  The ferries 
have resumed going through Tory Channel as there is no reason to stop the entire Tory Channel.   
They have only resumed going through Tory Channel because they have been signed off by the flag 
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regulator and their classification societies.  Aratere was put under Harbourmasters direction to not use 
Tory Channel, until we understood what the problem was.  Even then she was not permitted to navigate 
within the Marlborough Harbour until the issue with the engine was resolved.  She could use any of her 
other engine configurations.  That has been lifted now because she has been signed off by the 
classification society as the experts. 

•  What happened to the previous Harbourmaster’s submission to Council about registering the jet skis in the 
Queen Charlotte Sound? 

The last Bylaw was revoked.  A new Bylaw is currently being worked on.  It is not necessarily the bach 
owners, but rather the people they rent out their baches to, who are the problem.  The Jet Ski Registration 
is allowed for under the Maritime Transport Act.  Boat registration is not.  It is actively being looked into 
and will be brought forward to the MDC legal team and Environment Committee and Council when it is 
ready to be reviewed. 

• Don Miller reiterated that the Kaitaki only has a single cooling system for the engines on the ship, and 
asked if there is any intent, as far as you know, that next time it is in dry dock they install a secondary 
system? 

The Harbourmaster is not aware of any secondary system to reconfigure the cooling system.  That would 
be quite a significant modification to the engine system. 

• Does the Harbourmaster have any power to pull these people up for having these ships that are not 
fail-safe?  The risk is far higher when doing coastal ferry work. 

The Harbourmaster, under the Act, is charged to ensure navigation and maritime safety, but they do not 
have any input into ship design and requirements of ships operating.  That is down to the national 
regulator.  Harbours do not sign off on any certification.  The certification is governed by international 
statute and New Zealand needs to make sure they conform to those rules. 

Everyone was hoping that with new ships on order these problems will go away for Interislander.  
New ships come with a few teething problems as systems settle in.  Maintenance on existing ships is the 
key to hold things over until the new ships arrive. 

• The Mayor has recently called a meeting with Bluebridge and KiwiRail CEOs about these issues.  
Communication and co-ordination, especially for a small tourist town like Picton, is vital and needs to be 
managed better.  There have been a number of protocols put in place with Destination Marlborough, 
Marlborough District Council, Bluebridge and KiwiRail to better manage this in future.  This has had a 
huge impact on the travelling public and collective communities. 

6. Picton Police Update – (Phil Black, Picton Police) 
• Gang travel through Marlborough has closed without too many issues.  Police work closely with 

accommodation providers to stop people hanging around longer than necessary.  Relationship with ferries 
is improving around sharing information, etc. 

• Police have managed a few issues with disgruntled ferry passengers at the terminals trying to ensure 
customers do not take out all their frustrations on the ferry terminal staff. 

• Over the Christmas holidays disorder around town has been down from the last few years in bars and 
pubs. 
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• Picton Police had a meeting recently with the Picton Business Group to address issues around cruise 
ships. 

• There is a perceived conception that petty theft is increasing. 

• Blenheim people may come to Picton to do their offending. 

• Police can only act on what they are aware of if it has been reported. 

• Police are trying to change the mindset and mentality of people, to help Picton Police planning. 

• It was queried whether to have more police on foot patrol during cruise ship days. 

• Processes have been put in place to make it easier for shops to report their shoplifting incidents. 

• Six out of 10 were able to be identified. 

• If cruise ship people are the thieves, they can be long gone and hard to prosecute and hold to 
account. 

Questions/Answers 
• Graham Gosling thanked the policeman for coming out recently.  It is a matter of staffing levels.  

Some businesses do not have cameras, which is now a necessity in current times.  It would be good to 
swap notes between businesses to communicate any concerns.  Some town cameras are not up to 
scratch with the networks and could be potentially replaced. 

• A submission will be sent to the Annual Plan to talk to Council about tracking vehicles, etc, with 
good cameras. 

• Cameras from the recently shut Aquarium will be repurposed and put to new use. 

• For non-local residents, information comes from car registrations, gathered from security cameras.  
The cost benefit for this is an issue.  Police will work positively towards protecting the community. 

• Council can shift existing cameras if there is existing infrastructure. 

• With the storm roading issues in the wider Marlborough Sounds and Rai Valley, has there been an 
increase in break-ins to baches? 

• The policeman said a lot has been going on, but not all of it has been reported. 

• The goal is to break down any barriers with Sounds residents and streamline the point of contact. 

• There has been an influx of break-ins prior to Christmas Breaks and long weekends because that is 
when people are back at their baches and notice things missing. 

• Police are looking at how to rekindle community watch groups. 

• The police cover a wide geographic area and cannot cover it all, all the time. 
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• How are the waterways patrolled? 

Waterways come under Harbours.  The police work together with Harbours on busy weekends and utilise 
them to get out to baches in the Sounds.  The Maritime Transport Act manages on-water actions.  
Harbours try to support the police to get to critical incidents down the Sounds.  It is interesting to note that 
we have the largest area of coastal space in New Zealand, yet we do not have water police to patrol it 
adequately. 

The Maritime Transport Act regulates a lot of on-water things, so that falls to the Harbourmasters to 
enforce.  In Picton, Harbours have a really good relationship with Police who support one another.  It is 
good for the public to see the police onboard the vessels.  They try and complement each other’s skill sets 
to benefit the community. 

• In the past policemen on holiday, with baches, would register to have holidays in the Sounds, with their 
own boats, and would make themselves available if needed.  Can that scheme be reinstated? 

No, due to health and safety regulations.  It comes down to culpability for any damage.  It could be seen 
as a conflict of interest, with police working while on holiday, in geographical areas other than their own.  
It is not practical. 

A proposal has been put forward to police headquarters to obtain another boat.  Crime needs to be 
reported to justify these.  Police do what they can to help alleviate issues for people living in remote areas. 

• It was reiterated that people notify the police and/or Harbourmasters of any jet ski speeding issues.  
The public will need to give detailed descriptions of the jet skis to the police. 

• Phil Black can be contacted at the attached email link:  phillip.black2@police.govt.nz. 

• Marie van der Wal brought to the police’s attention there were more people begging and sleeping rough 
around Picton and asked if there were any procedures in place to remedy this. 

Phil Black stated that because Picton is a small town at the top of the South Island there are a lot of 
people coming into the area with mental health issues, and/or family harm matters.  Begging and sleeping 
rough are not illegal or criminal acts.  These are more issues for Council Bylaws to adhere to. 

The issue is what police can do to assist people with welfare needs.  Police often take people to Blenheim 
to access the Food Kitchen and/or WINZ as there are no social services in Picton.  Police do not have a 
lot of power to change things; however, they can gather information, assess care and wellbeing, and offer 
relevant support systems.  Local backpackers such as Piwaka Lodge & Backpackers and Atlantis 
Backpackers help people in need in the community as well as St Vinnies, in Picton, who also do good 
works. 

Phil Black exited the meeting at 2.37 pm. 

7. Destination Management Plan for Marlborough Update – 
(Anton Wilke, Destination Marlborough) 

• A Marlborough Destination Management Plan Summary Document was distributed, and is attached as 
Appendix A.  Here is the link on the website:  https://marlboroughnz.com/dmp/ 

• It is a long-term project, for an opportunity to enhance our community and environment. 

• Destination Marlborough are already well underway activating strategies developed in the plan, eg, 
forming a cellar door group, working on a cruise ship strategy, undertaking a feasibility study on a wine 
and food centre in Blenheim, or seafood opportunities for visitors, etc. 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/LOwNC6XE6wTVMY3UppMzN?domain=marlboroughnz.com/


Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 6 March 2023 

 

 

Page 7 

• As part of the Marlborough Destination Management Plan, Totāranui / Queen Charlotte has been 
identified as one of the “four valleys” to develop wider community-based visitor projects.  Similar initiatives 
in To Hoiere (Pelorus) and Awatere – South Marlborough have commenced, with plans to start work with 
the Totāranui community once plans for the Ferry Terminal develop further. 

Questions/Answers 
• Discussion highlighted the need to start advertising on things for people to do while they are in Picton. 

• The breakdown between leisure and commercial travellers is not known.  We need to explore how to take 
advantage or connect better with those people. 

• Some good work has been done on the Foreshore, with ticketing offices, etc. 

• A lot of work has been done on signage, etc, with the new ferry terminal being built. 

• Local history and stories need to be extracted, some of which has already been done at the museum. 

• There needs to be a balance of what the Picton community wants. 

• The challenge is to ease the seasonality of a town like Picton. 

• Short-term tourism opportunities, like the Mail Run down the Sounds, relates to the authenticity of the local 
area. 

• Kaipupu Point is also a good selling feature for Picton.  How does long-term visitation help with keeping 
the area predator free. 

• It is frustrating for cruise ship passengers to have no banks in Picton to deal with foreign currency and 
exchange matters. 

• Cruise ships like to have control over what they advertise, so information onboard is often limited.  In the 
last 10 years more people are pre-booking their shore excursions independently than they once were. 

Rebecca Woledge exited the meeting at 3.12 pm. 

8. iReX Update – (Gavin Beattie, Port Marlborough and 
Harry Singh, KiwiRail) 

• An iReX update is attached as Appendix B.  Here is the link on the website:  https://www.irex.co.nz/. 

• The goal is to improve the connection between the ferry terminal and the Foreshore. 

• Picton is a significant geographical strategic place in the State Highway 1 connection. 

• The existing terminal is where the wharves will be.  The new temporary terminal is due to be moved into at 
the start of May. 

• Some of the ferry delays have incurred delays in the building works at the ferry site. 

• The railway lines will move further west to align with the new ferry wharf moving to the east. 

• Picton School could be impacted with changes to road networks in Picton. 

• New signage will be needed around Picton for people to readjust their existing knowledge of roads. 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/Pm1WCYWK6JHkmkpC08dLQ?domain=irex.co.nz/
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• Work is being done on the Waitohi Culvert Upgrade to mitigate future flood risk and rising sea levels. 

• Underground services had to be moved to build the new bridge on Dublin Street.  Now moving to more 
complex underground works some of which will be done during quieter times of the year, during April 
through to June.  There may be times when the road is shut, mostly at night, to change things from the old 
to new facilities.  The goal is to start construction of the bridge mid-2023 and will take approximately 18 to 
20 months to build. 

• Services such as wastewater have to be established for the temporary ferry terminal building, which will be 
done around April. 

• Marine works and mobilisation of large equipment will start in the middle of the year, including specialist 
work and piling. 

• 2024 will be the biggest year in construction work, with out-of-town specialist staff coming in to Picton to 
undertake the work. 

Anton Wilke exited the meeting at 3.37 pm. 

Questions/Answers 
• Will a walkway be maintained on Dublin Street? 

Access for cars and pedestrians on Dublin Street will continue through to June this year.  After June we 
must shut that access way or keep an access way open which will prove to be very difficult.  Once bridge 
construction begins there will be a lot of hazards which will make it unsafe for public to go through from 
east to west.  They will have to detour around this.  There will be strict safety issues to adhere to due to 
being near a live railway line. 

• A Marshall Day Acoustics Plan is available via the MDC website at 
https://www.marlborough.govt.nz/client-api/marlborough/property-files?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmdc-
datascape.au-s1.cloudhub.io%2Fapi%2Fdatascape%2Fengagement%2Fv1%2Fproperty-
files%2Ffile%2F21215744&name=Appendix%20Y%20-
%20Draft%20Construction%20Noise%20Vibration%20Management%20Plan.pdf following the MEP 
Rules.  This will monitor the noise as they start the work and if they need to adapt their work they will. 

• It was asked that a Code and Compliance Manager attend a PRF meeting to explain which issues they 
can address and which they cannot and explain in layman’s terms what they will monitor and report on, 
and how they are working with Port Marlborough and the iReX team. 

9. Summer Boat Trailer Parking Update – (Anouk Euzeby, 
Port Marlborough) 

• The challenges include: 

• Catering for extreme peak demand. 

• Influencing customer behaviour when they have the ability to use the facilities 24/7 and the marina 
is manned 7.30 am to 5.00 pm seven days a week. 

• Catering for casual peak demand while still providing good service levels to our all-year-round 
customers. 

• The balance between short and long stays.  Port Marlborough facilities are meant for high rotational 
use. 

  

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/i3f3CJyoZnhpZYlcVLwYZ?domain=marlborough.govt.nz
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/i3f3CJyoZnhpZYlcVLwYZ?domain=marlborough.govt.nz
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/i3f3CJyoZnhpZYlcVLwYZ?domain=marlborough.govt.nz
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/i3f3CJyoZnhpZYlcVLwYZ?domain=marlborough.govt.nz
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• Undertakings are: 

• The key to managing peak demand is the ability for Port Marlborough to access Memorial Park 
overflow parking area. 

• The use of Memorial Park is critical to responding to this peak in casual demand (visitors to 
the region). 

• Port Marlborough appreciates the support of the community and Picton Business Group 
during the consultation last year to enable the greater use of Picton Memorial Park at peak 
and extreme peak times. 

• Port Marlborough are working better with Council in managing expectations once they had approval 
to use more of Memorial Park which had better parameters in place that worked well.  They also 
communicated better to the customer base. 

• Port Marlborough optimised the use of space with line marking. 

• Port Marlborough divided Picton Memorial Park into zones – which included a maximum stay.  
This was done to balance the need of the community and boat users. 

• Port Marlborough provided additional resources at peak times. 

• Summer went well, although it was less busy than anticipated. 

• The biggest day at the marina was 1 January, which is traditional. 

• There was 75% more capacity in Picton than the year before, with the use of Memorial Park.  On the 
biggest day there were around 125 cars and trailers. 

• Picton is the best launching ramp Port Marlborough have. 

• Catering for casual demand with the marina facility provides a big economic benefit to the region. 

Questions/Answers 
• Graham Gosling stated the line marking was very good.  Everyone is aware of the problem and 

improvement is good.  The ability to extend just a little bit is great, and hence you do not get upset visitors 
in Picton. 

• Cllrs Faulls and Minehan both stated that Anouk and her team at Port Marlborough have been empathetic 
and helpful to out-of-town Sounds residents who had been affected by storm and road closures. 

Graham Gosling exited the meeting at 3.55 pm. 

10. Census Update – (Kerry Palmer, Census) 
• Kerry Palmer made himself available for any questions or assistance with Census after the meeting. 

• Census have the ability to keep counting four weeks after 7 March. 

Monyeen Wedge exited the meeting at 4.00 pm. 

Clr Faulls exited the meeting at 4.05 pm. 
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11. Actions from the previous meeting 

 Action Person Responsible 

1. iReX project team to provide more detail on the noise and 
vibration management plan at the next meeting.  
Completed today. 

Gavin Beattie 

2. Invite Jacqui Lloyd / Anton Wilke from Destination 
Marlborough to the next meeting to provide the Destination 
Management Plan for Marlborough to the group.  
Completed. 

Kirsty Baldwin 

3. Picton Regional Forum Role and Function, to be held over 
until the next meeting.  Completed today. 

Dean Heiford 

4. Follow up on liquor bans signs at Shelley Beach in Picton 
before summer.  Completed. 

Dean Heiford / Mike Porter 

5. Find out whether the liquor ban at Shelley Beach should be 
processed via the police or Council.  Completed. 

Councillor Taylor 

6. Provide an update on the Parchment Worms.  Completed 
within Minutes. 

Oliver Wade / Jono Underwood 

7. Share London Quay Concept Plans with the group.  
Completed. 

Kirsty Baldwin / Jane Tito 

    

12. General Business 
• The ABC to Wellbeing Workshop 

• A free 4-hour workshop is being run by Te Whatu Ora (Nelson/Marlborough) in Picton on Friday 
24 March at Endeavour Park and a brochure was distributed. 

• Bay of Many Coves 

• Tim Newsham is stepping down from his role on the committee.  There is currently no replacement.  
Tim wishes to continue receiving the PRF minutes. 

• Regular Councillor Availability 

• It was discussed at the Picton Business Group recently whether people want a weekly access 
place at the Picton Library with the Picton Ward Councillors to enable them to have regular contact 
and input, either with all three, or on a rotational basis.  This will be discussed in more detail at a 
further meeting. 

• Whatamango Bay 

• There is general unrest of residents in Whatamango Bay about the road and the use of heavy 
vehicles, including logging trucks.  A Geotech consultants’ report has been received showing the 
road is safe.  Don Miller may speak to Steve Murrin from Waka Kotahi about these issues on a very 
fragile road, which has slips on it. 
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• Easter Sunday Service 

• An invitation was extended by the Picton Churches to a Sunrise Service starting at 7.00 am on 
Easter Sunday, at the Foreshore opposite Le Café, in Picton. 

13. Actions from the meeting 

 Action Person Responsible 

1. Discuss residents’ access to ports of Picton and Havelock.  
Pending. 

Councillor Faulls / 
Rose Prendeville  

2. Invite Jono Underwood and Oliver Wade to update about the 
Sea Worm in the Sounds.  Completed. 

Kirsty Baldwin 

3. Distribute the Terms of Reference document to the group 
regarding the Forum Functions and Role.  Completed. 

Kirsty Baldwin 

4. Provide an email link for Phil Black, Picton Police, as follows:  
phillip.black2@police.govt.nz.  Completed. 

Phil Black 

5. Arrange for a Code and Compliance Manager to attend a 
meeting to present on which issues they can and cannot 
address for the Dublin Street iReX project works.  Pending. 

Kirsty Baldwin / Councillor Faulls 

6. Discuss whether people want a weekly access place at the 
Picton Library with the Picton Ward Councillors.  Pending. 

Councillors Faulls, Innes, 
Burgess and Minehan 

14. Future Speakers 
• Picton Sewerage Update – Stephen Rooney. 

 
• Picton Dawn Chorus Update. 

 
• Picton Banking Hub Update. 

 
• KiwiRail Update. 

 
• Marlborough Sounds Ungulate Update (Tim Newsham). 

 
• Sea Worm Update (Jono Underwood and Oliver Wade). 

 
• Dublin Street Overbridge Traffic Management Plan Update (Laura Skilton and Steve Murrin). 

  

mailto:phillip.black2@police.govt.nz
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15. Proposed Meeting Dates for 2023 
Picton Regional Forum 

• 1 May 2023 

• 3 July 2023 

• 4 September 2023 

• 6 November 2023 

 
The meeting closed at 4.06 pm.
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